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Janesville, WI – The Rock County District Attorney’s Office announced that Marcus 
Randle El, age 36, was found guilty of two counts of First Degree Intentional Homicide - 
Party to a Crime, Repeater; Armed Carjacking - Party to a Crime, Repeater; and 
Possession of a Firearm by an Out of State Felon, Repeater, on January 24, 2023, in 
Rock County Case 2020CF000177. Randle El was convicted for the offenses that 
occurred on February 10, 2020, in the City of Janesville, Rock County, Wisconsin. 
 
At the sentencing hearing held on May 3, 2023, Mr. Randle El was sentenced to Life in 
the Wisconsin State Prison System, with Extended Supervision eligibility after 30 years 
of initial confinement, on both counts of First Degree Intentional Homicide - Party to a 
Crime, Repeater. The sentences are to be served consecutive to each other.  
 
Mr. Randle El was further sentenced to 20 years in the Wisconsin State Prison System, 
comprised of 10 years of initial confinement followed by 10 years of extended supervision, 
on both counts of Armed Carjacking - Party to a Crime, Repeater. The sentences are to 
be served concurrent to one count of First Degree Intentional Homicide - Party to a Crime, 
Repeater.  
 
Finally, Mr. Randle El was sentenced to 10 years in the Wisconsin State Prison System, 
comprised of 5 years of initial confinement followed by 5 years of extended supervision 
on both counts of Possession of a Firearm by an Out of State Felon, Repeater. The 
sentences are to be served concurrent to one count of First Degree Intentional Homicide 
- Party to a Crime, Repeater, and concurrent to the count of Armed Carjacking - Party to 
a Crime, Repeater.  
 
This case highlights how, with law enforcement’s commitment to thoroughly investigate 
such allegations, the District Attorney’s Office will continue to hold offenders accountable 
for the harm caused by criminal actions. Assistant District Attorneys Gerald Urbik, Alex 
Goulart and Margaret Ginocchio prosecuted the case for the State of Wisconsin. 
 
We would like to acknowledge the efforts of the Janesville Police Department in 
conducting the investigation into Mr. Randle El’s criminal conduct. Our office would also 
like to recognize Rock County Victim Witness Coordinator, Andrea Ehret, for providing 
assistance to both the victims and witnesses in this case. 
 


